
 

 
 
 
 
Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Children, Young 
People & Families - Tuesday, 7 December 2010 
 
Statement of Decision 
 
Present: 
Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families: Councillor Louise Chapman 
 
Officers:  R. Ashwell (Children, Young People & Families); L. Mendonca 

and J. Dean (Chief Executive’s Office) 
 

 
 
Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - December 2010 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - December 2010 

 
A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Representations in person 
Ruth Ashwell reported that the application for Bloxham Youth Club had been 
withdrawn because match funding had not been found. 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
Councillor Chapman stated her intention to look into the current position in relation to 
Revenue Funding for 2010/11 and 2011/12. 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
 
 
(a) to approve the following applications for capital support from the Chill Out 

Fund 2010/11:  
 

• Dovecote Voluntary Parent Committee 
• Ark T 
• Oxford Cricket Club 

 
(Deferred from November meeting): 
 

• Launton Playing Field Association 
• Guinness Care & Support 
• Pixel Nation Trust 
• Abingdon & Witney College; and 

 



(b) to advise Bloxham Youth Club to re-apply in the event that match funding 
could be identified. 

 
 
Signed  .............................................................. 
 Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families 
 
Date ……………………………2010 


